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MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING




	Location of meeting : Uphall Golf Club


	Minutes Prepared by : Steve Grady

	Date : Tuesday 10th March 2015

	Reference Number : 03/15


	Present
	Yes/No

	E Kennedy (Captain)
	Yes

	B Mackintosh (Treasurer) 
	Yes

	S Grady (Secretary)


	Yes

	A Stevenson (Match Secretary / Linlithgowshire Rep)


	Yes

	D Watson (House Convenor)


	Yes

	P MacMillan (Junior Convenor)

	Yes

	G Law (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)


	Yes 

	T Robertson (Ladies Captain)

	Yes

	S Henry 

	Yes

	A McGowan
	Yes


	Distribution -     All Council Members, Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager, Administrator, Gents and Ladies Locker rooms and Website.                  

 


	
	
	Action



	1.0


	Apologies for absence


	

	1.1

	None 

	Noting

	2.0
	Previous Minutes

	

	2.1
	The minutes were accepted as a true record of the previous meeting.  

Proposed by : B Mackintosh
Seconded by : P MacMillan

	Noting

	3.0

	Matters Arising and Action List 

	

	7.1
	Snagging list has been produced and all items require to be investigated per list in the body of these minutes – to be completed by the time of the next Committee meeting or provide the Committee with an on-going strategy for the role of House Convenor. 

	DW

	11.2
	Online Booking now launched with 220 members signed up and enabled to use the service.

	BM

	12.1
	A member questionnaire is to be sent to all members, it is expected that this questionnaire will be sent out soon.
	BM/SG

	15.1


	Special General Meeting of the members to take place on 30th March 2015, notices have been posted and the Committee have been tasked to encourage as many members as possible to attend.

	SG

	16.1


	A full electrical survey to be conducted for the entire building with remedial work being done where necessary
	BM

	16.2


	The Committee have confirmed that we are to move towards obtaining a full licence to accommodate the need to cover all functions held at the Golf Club (except those that involve members only) – preparation of the necessary paperwork is being progressed with a Special General Meeting of the members being called for 30th March 2015


	BM/SG

	16.3
	S Henry, Health & Safety Officer advised that he and the Honorary Treasurer are in the process of obtaining quotes to service/maintain our fire extinguishers.

	SH

	16.4
	Consideration to be given to any Open day planning for 2015 (possibly September 2015), this will be discussed in full at future council meetings where a sub-committee will be established to progress matters.


	SG

	16.5


	The Treasurer reported that he is in discussions with Orchard Energy regarding the possibility of procuring a reduction in the energy costs of the Golf Club


	BM

	16.6


	It has been decided that a fund raising initiative will take place at the Captain’s Dinner which is scheduled for 14th March – the funds raised will go towards the purchase of defibrillator equipment for the Golf Club. The Lady captain will oversee the purchase, installation and training relating to this equipment. 

	TR

	4.0


	Treasurer’s Report


	

	4.1
	Uphall Golf Club Figures Month 4
As at 28th February 2015
Bank 

Current Account

-£2,090.09
Subs Account

£2,931.27
Net Position

£841.18
Due to Suppliers

£8,858.89
Bar Cumulative

YTD

Sales

£31,428.62
Purchases

            13,541.43
Opening Stock

  4,501.00
Closing stock

 5,424.66
£12,617.77
£18,810.85
Gross Margin

59.85%
Wages

-£12,087.25
Outturn Profit YTD

£6,723.60
Net Margin

21.39%

	Noting

	4.2
	Financial Performance – Other                                         

                                                                                             YTD

Green Fees                                                                          £2,006.50

	Noting

	4.3
	The Honorary Treasurer confirmed that the Bank account is running well with a year on year comparison of the Bank Balance shows a positive variance of circa £24k.


	BM

	5.0


	Match Secretary’s Report

	

	5.1
	Online Booking will be used for the first competition soon.

The fixture list should be available shortly.

Sheets for the Matchplay competitions and also for the Captain versus Vice Captain match have all been posted on the Notice Board.


	Noting

	6.0


	Greens Convenor’s Report


	

	6.1
	WORK ONGOING 

All greens were deep aerated to a depth of 10 inches, following this procedure the greens were rolled using the newly acquired Tru Turf Roller. All greens had Lime applied as part of the ongoing feeding programme.
The fairways, tees, approaches and surrounds were all cut.

The renovation of the Bunkers at the 13th and 14th holes was completed. The alteration to the bunker at the right side of the 11th green was completed; this work required some alterations following discussion with the greens committee.

The new sand in the bunkers at 5th, 8th, 9th, 10th and 11th was compacted with the use of a vibrating plate. The sand was removed from the Bunker at the 16th hole and has been filled in to create a larger teeing area on the 17th medal tee.

Thanks to Bill Carlyon for his help with various maintenance tasks on the golf course.

Further thanks to Gary Elder for all his help over the last 3 years with various repair work on our equipment. Due to work commitments, Gary will be unable to provide as much support in the future.
FUTURE WORK
A new path will be created at the 17th hole to allow access to the fairway. The stone bridge at the 16th hole will have a new floor installed.
The greens will be sprayed with liquid fertiliser and will be micro-cored and dressed with sand. The base of the swale in front of the 14th green will be re-turfed.

Hollow coring of the tees will be carried out if time allows.

The irrigation system will be commissioned with damaged sprinklers being replaced.

General course maintenance will occupy the rest of the month.
STAFFING 

An advert for our seasonal worker generated a response from 4 people. Interviews will take place this month with the successful applicants commencing in April.

	Noting

  Noting



	6.2


	MACHINERY
Our mechanic Malcolm Mitchell will start maintenance on our equipment this month in preparation for the coming season

	Noting



	7.0


	House Convenor’s Report


	

	7.1

	Up to date snagging list produced, and to be progressed by the House Convenor:-

· Roof Leaking – we are in the process of having this costed.
· Small Hall outside Junior Locker Room – Emergency light out.
· Gents Locker Room – holes in ceiling and plaster on ceiling cracked – wall at heater needs skimmed.
· Main Lounge – Spotlight out (stage), Ceiling light out and Door emergency light out.
· Ladies Toilet – Patch on ceiling needs painting.

· Ladies Locker Room – key pad handle not catching, cannot open door.
· Office – Several cracks require cosmetic attention.
· Central Heating Boiler – still not functioning properly, although leaks now traced.

· Outside – Down pipe in need of repair and gutters to be checked. Left front of building floodlight out.
· Cellar double door – outside draught excluder to be fitted.
· Gents Toilet – water ingress through ceiling when raining


	   DW

	8.0


	Junior Convenor’s Report


	

	8.1
	The Junior welcome Pack has been updated and will be brought into use. Gordon Law to visit the local Primary schools to raise awareness of the Golf Club and the membership opportunities available.

	Noting 

	9.0


	Senior Convenor’s Report


	

	9.1
	Alan McGowan will liaise with Robert Wilkinson to help administer this section and provide reports to the Committee


	Noting


	10.0


	Ladies Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	Nothing to report


	Noting

	11.0


	Membership Report (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)

	

	11.1
	Over the past month there have been 2 resignations and 5 new members (1 Student, 1 Full, 2 senior and 1 Junior)
	Noting

	11.2
	Systems/Procedures

Online Booking system now live and active.


	BM/AS

	12.0


	SGU Business Plan

	

	12.1
	Nearing full completion and adoption into future Committee meetings – a member questionnaire is to be issued to the members for completion. It is expected that this questionnaire will be sent to members soon.
	BM/SG

	13.0


	Social, Bar & Kitchen Report 


	

	13.1
	We have experienced a deterioration in standards recently – as a result Simon Preece has provided us with assurances that matters will improve. The introduction of a new Chef and the production of an action plan are awaited.
Gordon law is to compile a short survey to ask the members for their immediate feedback on the Catering proposition.
	SG/BM

	14.0


	Sponsorship Convenor’s Report


	

	14.1
	Bill Mackintosh and Gordon Law will continue with their sterling efforts by obtaining more tee sign sponsors. 
	BM/GL

	15.0


	Secretary’s Report


	

	15.1

	All notices have been posted for the Special General Meeting of the members on 30th March 2015
	SG



	16.0


	AOCB


	

	16.1
	Stairway lighting an issue, The Treasurer advised that a full electrical survey is to be carried out shortly and remedial work will be carried out where necessary.

	BM

	16.2
	The Committee have confirmed that we are to move towards obtaining a full licence to accommodate the need to cover all functions held at the Golf Club (except those that involve members only) – preparation of the necessary paperwork is being progressed.
	BM/SG

	16.3
	S Henry, Health & Safety Officer advised that he and the Honorary Treasurer are in the process of obtaining quotes to service/maintain our fire extinguishers.


	SH

	16.4
	Consideration to be given to any Open day planning for 2015 (possibly September 2015), this will be discussed in full at future council meetings where a sub-committee will be established to progress matters.
	SG

	16.5
	The Treasurer reported that he is in discussions with Orchard Energy regarding the possibility of procuring a reduction in the energy costs of the Golf Club
	BM

	16.6
	It has been decided that a fund raising initiative will take place at the Captain’s Dinner which is scheduled for 14th March – the funds raised will go towards the purchase of defibrillator equipment for the Golf Club. The Lady captain will oversee the purchase, installation and training relating to this equipment. 


	TR

	16.7
	The Secretary read out a letter which had been received from Ron Comber who wrote on behalf of a number of members. The letter put forward a case for the Committee to consider bestowing Honorary Membership on John Cumberford. After a full discussion the committee voted unanimously to agree to this request.
	Noting

	17.0


	Date of Next meeting


	

	17.1


	The next committee meeting will be held on Tuesday 14th April 2015 @ 6pm.
	Noting


	Council Meeting Attendance
	Actual
	Possible
	%

	
	
	
	

	E Kennedy
	02
	02
	100%

	A Stevenson
	02
	02
	100%

	B Mackintosh
	02
	02
	100%

	S Grady
	02
	02
	100%

	G Law
	02
	02
	100%

	D Watson
	02
	02
	100%

	P MacMillan
	02
	02
	100%

	T Robertson
	02
	02
	100%

	S Henry
	01
	02
	50%

	A McGowan
	02
	02
	100%


